
   
 

   
 

LINCOLNSHIRE HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD – 14 JUNE 2022 
CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 
 
Health and Care Act 2022 
 
The Health and Care Act 2022, which as a Bill began its passage through Parliament on 6 July 2021, 
received Royal Assent on 28 April 2022. The main provisions of the Act include:  

• the establishment of integrated care boards (1 July 2022) 

• the discontinuation of clinical commissioning groups (1 July 2022) 

• the merger of previous statutory entities, such as the NHS Commissioning Board, the Trust 
Development Authority and Monitor, into a new legal entity of NHS England. 

 
NHS Lincolnshire Integrated Care Board Non-Executive Appointments 
 
On 12 April 2022, four non-executive director appointments for the NHS Lincolnshire Integrated Care 
Board were confirmed following an extensive recruitment and appointments process.  The appointments 
are: 

• Dawn Kenson, who as a non-executive will lead on service delivery and performance. 

• Dr Gerry McSorley, who as a non-executive will lead on the Remuneration Committee, primary 
care, and East Midlands partnerships. 

• Pete Moore, who as a non-executive will lead on audit and risk.  

• Sir Jonathan Van-Tam, who as a non-executive will lead on quality, health inequalities, 
population health and prevention, and research, education and innovation.  

 
Arrangements for the appointment of the remaining non-executive director are in hand. 
 
Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment 
 
Following the Board’s consideration of the draft Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment at our last meeting 
the 60-day statutory consultation exercise began on 19 April 2022.  Details of the consultation have been 
circulated to all statutory consultees and wider interested stakeholders.  The consultation is available on 
the Let’s Talk Lincolnshire platform www.letstalk.lincolnshire.gov.uk/pna-2022-60-day-consultation. 
and runs until Monday 20 June. 
 
As part of the consultation process a workshop was held with members of the Health Scrutiny Committee 
for Lincolnshire on 23 May 2022.  The session facilitated by a Consultant from Public Health provided an 
opportunity for the Committee to draft a response for approval at their next meeting on xx June 2022. 
 
 
Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy Assurance Update 
 
An assurance report on the priorities in Lincolnshire’s Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy is provided in 
Appendix A.  It provides a current position statement, details on what’s worked well, an overview of the 
activities that have been progressed during 2021/22 and the plans for 2022/23. 
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